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John Bennett

From: John Bennett

Sent: Saturday, February 27, 2021 10:40 AM

To: Karen Tilton

Cc: John Kerr

Subject: RE: SLE memo

Karen – Back on 11/24/20, Tim Sprout sent me a snippet of what has resulted in this MHTA/DNR/DOT SLE memo and 
asked for comments as to how it might affect DOT (Specifically paragraph 5).  I had a couple of comments regarding 
private utilities within SLEs that were under DOT management and the changing ways that DNR in the past had 
approved DOT use of an SLE over state lands.  I think I may have forwarded that to you.  I’ve just read through the 
finalized 12/30/20.  Either they didn’t consider my comments significant or more likely, given that the month of 
December doesn’t really exist on the State calendar, they just wrapped up the memo they had in draft on 11/24 and 
went with it.  But that’s not my issue today.  What I’m seeing for the first time is footnote No. 2 in the SLE memo.  Now 
either dementia is setting in or one cup of coffee in the morning is insufficient to get my brain cells working but I think 
I’m seeing something here for the first time that I have never seen before.  Worse yet, they may have a point. 
 
FN2 says “This is the date (April 7, 1963) AS 19.10.015 was enacted, which provides that ‘All officially proposed and 
existing highways on public land not reserved for public uses are 100 feet wide’.  This modified the width of federal 
section line easement that were accepted under AS 19.10.010, where the land was still unreserved federal land”. 
 
If you remember, we generally believe AS 19.10.015 was implemented as a result of an adverse ruling against the Dept. 
of Highways in a condemnation of a parcel in the 1960’s reconstruction of Farmer’s Loop Road.  The court said that as 
there was no “officially” accepted width for an RS2477 trail, he would only allow “ditch to ditch”.  To avoid this in the 
future, AS 19.10.015 would assign a 100’ width to future assertions of RS2477 trail easements. 
 
What the MHT/DNR/DOT memo FN2 tells me is that AS 19.10.015 also should be considered as a modification to the 
Territorial April 5, 1923 acceptance of the RS2477 grant.  So not only would RS2477 trails be accepted as 100’ in width 
but also federal SLEs!  This would suggest that the SLE chart for federal SLE’s should be modified by inserting the April 7, 
1963 date between the March 21, 1953 and December 14, 1968 date to show where federal SLEs were accepted at 66’ 
before the date and 100’ after the date!   
 
I’m trying to mentally go back and review why this wasn’t obvious before.  First, that chart existed long before I was 
involved and was typically handed out at the BLM and DNR lands offices.  The initial 1923 SLE acceptance and then 1953 
reacceptance was specific to section line easements and made no mention of trails.  But the AS 19.10.015 does not 
specify RS2477, SLE’s or Trails.  So the presumption of the memo is that as it is not specific, is that it can be applied to 
“all officially proposed and existing highways”, including RS2477 trails and SLEs. 
 
So as this email is going also to JohnK – do either of you have any thoughts on this or am I the only one who did not find 
this expansion of SLE width intuitively obvious?  I think I should spend the rest of the day reading one of my trashy 
novels because I think this ROW stuff is now beyond me.  Have a great day, both of you.  JohnB 
 

John F. Bennett, PLS, SR/WA Senior Land Surveyor – Right of Way Services 

R&M CONSULTANTS, INC. | 212 Front Street, Ste. 150 | Fairbanks, Alaska 99701 
907.458.4304 direct | 907.687.3412 mobile 
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From: Karen Tilton  
Sent: Friday, February 26, 2021 3:51 PM 
To: John Bennett <JBennett@rmconsult.com> 
Subject: Fw: SLE memo 
 
I think I knew this agreement was in the works but I had not seen the signed version.  What do you think? 
 
Karen F. Tilton, PLS -  Group Manager – Right of Way Services 
R&M CONSULTANTS, INC. | 212 Front Street #150 | Fairbanks, Alaska 99701 
907.458.4301 direct 

From: John B. Kerr <John.Kerr@survbase.com> 
Sent: Friday, February 26, 2021 2:47 PM 
To: Karen Tilton 
Subject: FW: SLE memo  

  

Hi Karen, 
  
I hope all is well with you and yours. 
  
I was sorting through some email and thought that I’d share this with you – I’m sure that you’ve already seen 
this but I wanted to be sure.  
  
They’ve kicked it further down the road… 
  
Take care and enjoy the daylight gain! 
  
John Kerr, PLS 
www.SurvBase, LLC 
c. 907.529.5959 
  

From: Green, Jeffrey C (DNR) <jeffrey.green@alaska.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 6, 2021 8:54 AM 
To: John B. Kerr <John.Kerr@survbase.com> 
Subject: SLE memo 
  
Hi John, 
  
I thought you might find this interesting since you had worked on the SLE issue for Iron Horse Run. The SLE concurrence 
document that our office has been working on with DOTPF and DNR has finally come to fruition. Hope you’re well. 
  

 
  
  

   

Jeff Green 
Southcentral Lands Manager 
Trust Land Office 
  
Phone: 907.269.8422   
Email: jeffrey.green@alaska.gov 
  
2600 Cordova Street, Suite 201 
Anchorage, AK 99503 
  
www.alaskamentalhealthtrust.org 

  
  


